Natural Sciences Chairs Council

June 6, 2011
1:00-2:40 p.m. BI-104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for May 16, 2011 – Approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs 
Cindy – There was a great turnout this past weekend for the second Transfer SOAR program. There were 117 students preregistered in the College of Natural Sciences. There were 442 students registered for the day from all Colleges. Based on the higher than expected number of students present in several departments it would appear that there were many walk-ins who received Orientation and Advising that day. David P. suggested that the Transfer SOAR event needs to be held earlier in the Spring so that faculty members who are advising in departments with many options have enough time to request PAWS for each of the students; there was general agreement amongst the Chairs regarding David's suggestion.

Alan – A recent graduate, George Daly in the Ph.D. program at University of Miami, Ohio recently received an NSF graduate fellowship.
2. Announcements from Administration
a) Campus Golf Carts – People driving the golf carts n campus need to slow down. Golf carts need to have bigger ID numbers placed on them. If there is a “No Vehicles” sign posted, carts may not drive there either.
b) Parking Fees – There will an increase in parking fees from $28 to $34/month for students and MPPs.
c) Demonstration Garden Dedication – The dedication ceremony was June 3rd at 8:30am

d) Demonstration Garden Open House – The open house was on Saturday, June 4th from 8:00am to 12:00pm.

e) Gerry Scherba Lecture Series – The first lecture will be Monday, June 6th from 7:00 to 8:30pm in CE-105.

f) Summer Schedule of Meetings – The Council of Chairs meetings during the summer will be June 20th, July 18th, August 15th and September 12th from 1:00 to 3:00pm. University and college convocation will be held on September 19th.
g) CNS Commencement – Commencement will be Saturday, June 18th at 1:00pm. All chairs and faculty attending should be here by 12:00pm.
Action Items:  
Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update – George 
Summer – Summer registration is ongoing.  
Fall 2011 – Priority registration III began today.
Winter 2012 – This is the last week of schedule build in which the rooms are reserved for our college. Make sure to get your rooms selected before they open up university wide. 
2. Spring additional classes – (see attachment) Renee has transferred the funds listed on the attachment to each department. 
3. Commencement Overview – Lory reported that there are 412 students registered for graduation. Last year there were only 327 students. This is the most we have ever had walk. Faculty and department chairs participating in commencement should be here no later than 12:00pm. 
4. Projected Rollovers for 2011-12 – Renee went over an attachment that shows projected rollovers for each department.
5. Projected Vacation Liabilities –Renee went over a handout that shows vacation accrual for staff members in each department through September and time used through May to give the chairs a heads up of which staff may be in danger of losing hours at the end of the year if the hours are not used. She also handed out individual attachments to each chair showing the liability in $ amount each department would incur if the staff person retired or resigned.
6. Improve advising, retention, & graduation through increased student fee – A fee of $54 per student per quarter will be imposed in the fall. This revenue will be used to improve the advising, retention and graduation in the college. The dean solicited suggestions from the chairs on what ways we can best utilize these funds. Some suggestions were to expand the Peer Advising Center, offer tutoring for the more difficult courses, and provide financial support for internships.

7. Planning for the SOAR program – Cindy reported that she sent out information on the transfer SOAR day on Thursday, just a few days prior to the event. The chairs told Cindy they would like information one week prior to events in the future to be better prepared to accommodate the prospective students. They would also like to know what community colleges the transfer students are coming from.  This summer during SOAR, departments will have about three hours with the students. Cindy would like the chairs to let her know what rooms they would like reserved for them. A brief discussion followed.
8. Planning for Sophomore Orientation – Cindy stated that she has already started contacting student clubs to help out again this year. She is still trying to come up a better date than last year. She is thinking about having the orientation the second Saturday after fall classes start. Cindy would like a list of 3-4 upper division students in each major that the chairs feel would be interested in helping.
9. SB 1440 approval process – Alan handed out an attachment giving a summarization of the SB 1440 process he just completed with Geology. Alan did several different scenarios and in all of the scenarios, the students would not be able to finish the degree in 90 units. He stated that the departments have to give a justification as to why the degree cannot get the articulation to work. A discussion followed. 
10. Top 3 choices for the capital campaign – (see attachment) The dean would like the chairs to give input and feedback on the list of non-existing program development and the existing program development. The chairs went over the list and discussed them. The dean would like any additional suggestions by Wednesday of this week.

11. Automatic Wait Listing in PeopleSoft – CSU Bakersfield began using the waitlist system in winter, 2010. It had a few bugs, but they seem to have gotten them worked out. Each department would control their own wait lists in PeopleSoft. Currently at CSU Bakersfield, there is a 2 phase registration that puts a 15 unit limit on registration for sophomores, juniors and seniors. Freshmen have no limits on registration during the first phase. During the second phase, there are no enrollment limits. The dean wants to know if the college should support the wait list initiative for this campus. The chairs had some questions regarding the wait listing feature such as: 1) For those students dropped for Financial Aid problems, will their spot be replaced by a student on the wait list? 2) Will students that are graduating get priority on the wait list? A discussion followed. 
12. Transition with Dave Maynard – Dave reported that he has met with all of the chairs. He reminded the chairs that he still wants suggestions from the chairs on what he can work on for the departments during this next year submitted to him by the end of this month. He also stated that he feels that the pre-nursing is still a problem and he will continue to work on it.
13. Construction Projects – George
Observatory – The big telescope was installed last week, and it is 10 degrees off north. It will now have to be reinstalled.
Garden near pool and fitness center – The garden is open, and the contractor will be maintaining the flowers and plants for the next six months.
Nursing laboratory addition – The project is just about complete. A/V and telecommunication is in place. They are now working on a punch list.
